Motivation  Statement  to acces travel slot for ICANN83 Prague
Dear NCSG Chair,
          My name is Carlos Dionisio Aguirre and I`m writting to you based on your previous post on the email discuss list, where you offer the possibility to ocuppy the travel slot vacant. 
        First and foremost I appreciate this opportunity.
         The strict motivation is related with the necessity to improve my knowledge on the Constituency,  all of this since I particularly consider myself as a Newcommer on this GNSO NCSG environment because I was nominated by my organization AGEIA DENSI Argentina to be its representative in NPOC. By the way I was accepted by you this last January. Despite of this fact, my experience  into ICANN world is vast due to I have been involved for twenty years on Internet Ecosystem.
         Allow me to illustrate : I was one of the founders of LACRALO. In this sense I signed the Memorandum of Undestanding with ICANN at Sao Paulo meeting in 2006.  Subsequently I was elected  three times as an ALAC member by LACRALO (from 2006 to 2010, and from2021 to 2023). Moreover, I was selected by NomCom as GNSO councilor in 2010. 
         It is worth noting I was deeply engage in all first round of New gTLDs and I have participated in many WG during this period.  Besides I was one of the Academy members invited to Net Mundial (2014). In 2015 during the opening ceremony of ICANN53 at Buenos Aires meeting I was Mentioned as LAC Region Internet Pionner (among others obviously) by Mr. Fadi Chehade, Former Board Chair of ICANN . furthermore untill past January I was LACRALO Board member.
         Without hesitation alI I mentioned above is clear evidence of full and verifiable engagement in Domain Name System policy deliberations.
          As a newcommer into this new affiliation, I  express  my strong commitment to attend the fully ICANN83 policy forum meeting, been at the meeting venue every day, as well as be present to the greatest extent possible at all NCSG meetings, constituency meetings, GNSO Council meetings, and PDP sessions.
 
I looking forward to hearing from you soon. 
Kinds Regards
Carlos Dionisio Aguirre
AGEIA DENSI Argentina Intl. Director
Representative in NPOC

